
 

 

The Enquire Learning Trust 
 

 

11th November 2020 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

I am writing to inform you that two members of staff within your child’s key stage group has 

tested positive for coronavirus.  In line with advice from Public Health England, we have 

taken the decision to close Miss Bunn’s class, Mrs Robinson’s class and also ask a small 

number of children from Mrs. White’s class to self-isolate. This decision has been taken with 

the full support of the Enquire Learning Trust. 

 

As your child has been in contact with someone who has tested positive for the virus and in 

line with government guidance, we are asking that you keep your child at home to self-

isolate for 14 days and follow the guidance below (the full guidance for households can be 

viewed through the following link COVID-19: guidance for households with possible 

coronavirus infection guidance): 

: 

 As you have been informed that your child is a contact of a person who has had a 

positive test result for coronavirus (COVID-19), medical advice is clear: your child 

must immediately self-isolate at home for 14 days from the date of their last contact 

with them. There is no requirement for other members of your household to self-

isolate unless anyone in your household starts to develop symptoms.  

 

 Your child must not attend school including to collect siblings in other year groups. 

 

If you or your child begins to show the above symptoms you must follow the national 

guidance. For most people, coronavirus (COVID-19) will be a mild illness. However, if you 

develop symptoms you must self-isolate at home and arrange to have a test to see if you 

have COVID-19 – visit NHS.UK to arrange or contact NHS 119 via telephone if you do not 

have internet access. 

 

We are asking you to do this to reduce the further spread of COVID 19 to others in the 

community. 

 

If your child is well at the end of the 14 days period of self-isolation, then they can return to 

usual activities. You should not arrange for your child to be tested unless they develop 

symptoms and a negative test does not mean that your child can return to school earlier 

than 14 days. 

 

Other members of your household can continue normal activities provided that your child or 

anyone else in the household does not develop symptoms within the 14-day self-isolation 

period. This means that if you have children in other year groups in school, they may 

continue to attend as normal unless anyone in the household develops symptoms. 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/


 

 

Identified children will need to remain at home from Wednesday 11th November 2020 

and return on Tuesday 24th November 2020. We will provide online learning that can be 

accessed via class dojo from 12th November.  

 

We understand that this disruption is far from ideal, but I am sure you can appreciate that 

we have to follow clear procedures in light of a positive case in the best interests for the 

health and safety of the school and wider community.  

 

Please contact school if you have any concerns and I will get back to you promptly. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

A. Willett 

 


